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BOARD OF PILOTS
MINUTES

DATE:



April 21, 2017
PLACE:


500 N. Calvert Street




3rd Floor Conference Room





Baltimore, MD  21202

PRESENT:


Captain Eric Nielsen
Captain Michael Reagoso III
Timothy Kassel

Captain William Smith 

Captain Joseph Hartnett 

Captain Paul Caubo





Victoria Wilkins, Commissioner


ABSENT:


Dennis C. McCoy, Sr., Esq., Chairman 
Michael Rye




Roberta Watson, Board Administrator

OTHERS PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director

James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director

Jessica Carter, AAG, Chief Counsel





Susan Cherry, AAG, Chief of Litigation 





Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist
CALL TO ORDER


Captain Michael Reagoso III called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Timothy Kassel, seconded by Captain Hartnett, and unanimously carried to approve the January 13, 2017 meeting minutes with corrections. 
INCIDENT COMMITTEE REPORT


Timothy Kassel provided the status of the following incidents:


16-03 – Waiting for the NTSB official report

17-01 – Waiting for the Coast Guard official report

Motion (II) was made by Captain Hartnett, seconded by Captain Caubo and unanimously carried by the Board to accept the Incident Committee report. 
PILOT COMPLEMENT REPORT

Captain Nielsen reported the following:

Arrivals are down slightly from last year.
Shifts are the same as last year. 
Total foreign cargo is down slightly, foreign general cargo is up slightly, and foreign bulk is down slightly. 
Pilot Years of Service – there is no significant change from the last report.
Pilot Ages – there is no significant change from the last report.
Retiring Pilots – it is projected that four pilots will retire in 2017, one in 2018 and five in 2019.
Port Reports – there is no change from the last report.  
Proposed Pilot Complement – the complement should stay in the mid 60’s with three expected to start this year. The Association does not recommend starting anyone at this time.
Motion (III) was made by Timothy Kassel, seconded by Captain Hartnett, and unanimously carried to accept the Pilot Complement report.

WORK RULES COMMITTEE 

There was no committee report.
PILOT-IN-TRAINING SELECTION COMMITTEE 

Captains Caubo and Smith provided an update on Pilot-in-Training applications. There were 77 applications of which 24 applicants were selected to be interviewed. Three interview dates will be forwarded to the Board Administrator Roberta Watson. There are eight slots available per interview date. Steve Long reported that the third floor conference room located at 500 N. Calvert Street will be reserved for the interviews. 


Captain Smith suggested some changes to the application and requested that a denial letter be sent to those who are not selected. Steve Long will draft changes to the application to be emailed to the Board for comments. The Board agreed to accept supplemental information from an applicant after the deadline but otherwise the deadline to submit an application is firm. A review of the interview questions was deferred to the next meeting.

Jessica Carter suggested that the application provide for the consent of the applicant to allow the Coast Guard to share drug testing results with the Board. 

Captain Caubo asked if the Committee could perform a background check on applicants. Jessica Carter responded that background checks should not be performed but it is permissible to ask questions about an applicant’s background during the interview. Background checks may require changes to the statute. Jessica Carter will provide more information at the next meeting. 

Motion (IV) was made by Captain Nielsen, seconded by Captain Caubo, and unanimously carried to accept the PIT Selection Committee report.
QUALIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Having met all requirements, Captain Nielsen recommended that Captain Kinlein be granted an unlimited license. 
Motion (V) was made by Captain Nielsen, seconded by Mr. Kassel and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the recommendation and grant Captain Kinlein an unlimited license. 

NEW BUSINESS 
There was no new business to discuss.
OLD BUSINESS 

Jessica Carter suggested that the resolution delegating authority to approve applications that have not been approved by the Coast Guard should be changed from “the Board Chairman or the Executive Director” to “the Board Chairman and the Executive Director”. 

Motion (VI) was made by Captain Nielsen, seconded by Captain Smith and unanimously carried by the Board to accept the change to the resolution. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT - None
ADJOURNMENT

The next Board meeting is scheduled for June 9, 2017 at 10:30 a.m.

There being no further business, motion (VII) was made by Captain Smith, seconded by Timothy Kassel, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 1:44 p.m. 


With Corrections



Signature on file


Captain Michael Reagoso III, Acting Chairman 
      
Without Corrections


Date:



